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Zuber - DNR, Rob <rob.zuber@state.co.us> Thu, Apr 17, 2025 at 1:57 PM
To: Art Etter <AEtter@wolverinefuels.com>, Tamme Bishop <tammekb@gmail.com>

Hello - 

Per our conversations, there are additional items to address with the SL-04 application.  These are documented in
the attached letter.

Thanks,
Rob

Rob Zuber, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist
Active Mines Program

Phone: 720.601.2276  |  Fax: 303.832.8106
Physical Address:
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO  80203
Address for FedEx or UPS:
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215
1001 East 62nd Avenue
Denver, CO  80216
rob.zuber@state.co.us  |  http://drms.colorado.gov
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April 17, 2025 
 

Art Etter 
Bowie Resources, LLC (BRL) 
P.O. Box 1488 
Paonia, CO 81428 
 

Re: Bowie No. 2 Mine, Permit C-1996-83,  

Initial Review of the SL-04 Application (Second incompleteness letter) 

 

Dear Mr. Etter: 
 
I previously sent a letter stating that the SL-04 application is incomplete (on April 15, 2025).  The following 
additional issues regarding the SL-04 submittal must be addressed before the Division can call the application 
complete: 
 
1. Per a Division guideline (“Guideline Regarding Selected Coal Mine Bond Release Issues,” 1995), a bond 

release application must include maps illustrating the areas related to the application.  However, the SL-
04 application does not include maps showing the Terror Creek fan site or the applicable gob vent 
boreholes.   

2. Per Rule 3.03.2(1), a bond release application must include copies of notices to surface owners.  
However, the SL-04 application does not include a notice to Legacy Ranches, LLC, which is the owner 
of the land where the gob vent boreholes are located.     

 
Call or e-mail me with any questions related to this review, and/or submit a formal response via the 
Division’s ePermitting system. 
 
Thank you, 

 
Robert D. Zuber, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Copied via email:  Tamme Bishop, Consulting Engineer 
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